EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE 

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 8 JANUARY 2004

COS.12/04
ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BUSINESS UNIT PLAN MONITORING REPORT

The Head of Economic and Community Development submitted report ECD.01/04 providing a summary of the work carried out by the Business Unit and monitoring performance against the Unit’s Business Plan.

Ms Elliot gave an update on the key developments since the previous monitoring report had been considered by the Committee in September 2003.  She focused on progress with the key challenges of:-

(a) maximising the availability of funding and other benefits in an environment of limited resources.

(b) maximising benefits for Carlisle through joint working.

(c) establishing understanding and communicating the Council’s role in a complex network of partnerships and external agencies.

(d) engaging and involving individuals, community groups and businesses to ensure that the service delivered by the Unit is meaningful and relevant.

In relation to performance indicators, Ms Elliot gave an update on a number of performance indicators and advised that advice was being taken on the development of performance indicators for Economic Development.  She gave an update on the budgetary position, commenting that it may be difficult to achieve the previously agreed £25,000 savings in relation to Business and Employment Development and Brampton Business and Telecentre.  This was being looked at as part of the budget monitoring report process.

Members referred to the performance indicators and commented that it was difficult to compare actual part year performance against an annual target and suggested that it might be more meaningful to have part year targets which would make the performance monitoring process more meaningful.

It was also suggested that Crime and Disorder Performance Indicators should be the subject of a separate report as they had in the past and that this report need only mention that the Unit has overall responsibility for crime and disorder.

Members’ referred to paragraph 5.3 of the report which stated that the NWDA had questioned the capacity of the City Council’s to develop the bid for the Economic Renewal Programme to an acceptable level and to deliver the programme as an accountable body.  In response to Members’ questions about the capacity within the Council, Ms Elliot commented that Officers are concerned about the capacity for project development and management.  She advised that corporately the Council was considering top slicing and building in the project development and management capacity within bids for projects.  She referred to the balance between making the most of opportunities available and ensuring that there is sufficient capacity to undertake project development and project management.  Members suggested that it may be appropriate to review the priorities within the Unit in relation to overall capacity issues.

Members again referred to the need to have adequate and meaningful budget update information and performance indicator information which made comparisons between Business Units possible.  They again suggested that the whole issue of performance management could be considered further at the Overview and Scrutiny Workshops.

RESOLVED – (1)
That the Executive be made aware of this Committee’s concern about the limited capacity for project development and project management within the Council and, in particular, the fact that the NWDA had been questioning the capacity of the City Council to develop an economic renewal bid to an acceptable level and to deliver the programme as an accountable body.  The Committee is concerned with the ramifications of this limited capacity as project development is important to the implementation of the policies and priorities of this Council.

(2)
That in future, the Crime and Disorder Performance Indicators should be reported under a separate report format similar to the “traffic light” style of previous reports on Crime and Disorder Performance Indicators.  The Business Unit Plan Monitoring Report would only have to mention the fact that the Unit had overall responsibility for crime and disorder but should not need to contain the detailed performance indicators.

(3)
The Committee would like the opportunity to consider the detailed bid to the North West Development Agency on behalf of the Carlisle and Eden Local Strategic Partnership, which could secure funding for employment and training initiative and capital works to increase investment in commercial properties.

(4)
The measurable outcomes of the funding fair scheduled for 28 January 2004 should be contained in the next monitoring report submitted to this Committee.

